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Board Meeting Minutes

April meeting held May 7, 2012

The meeting room at 840 East Lake Drive was locked. The group moved to Alan Ortbal’s home and he opened the meeting at 7:10 p.m.

Roll Call - Present: Larry Ahrens, Michael Dawson, Walter Heck, Mark Hicks, Craig Louer, Chad Martens, Alan Ortbals, John Putz, Bart Solon, and Mike Watts. 

Carolyn Green, administrator.

Absent: Justin Range (excused), Jim Seubert (excused), Bob Schnietz, Rob Wiemers and Roy Wehling.

Minutes: 

A motion was made by Mark Hicks and seconded by John Putz to approve the minutes of the January 30, 2012 board meeting as read. Board approved unanimously.

Financial Report: Attachment A1-6 

     Bart Solon presented the financial reports including a special report of transactions by account as of May 4, 2012. He commented that the profit and loss budget comparison shows we are starting the year on target. A motion was made by Craig Louer and seconded by John Putz to approve as presented. Board approved unanimously.

The 2012-13 Budget:

     Bart shared the 2012-13 proposed budget which was sent out to everyone last week. He pointed out that the dues increase for the year was allocated to the dam maintenance reserve.  Carolyn questioned that there was nothing in the budget to cover adult fishing tournament scheduled for this weekend or the Luau expenses which had been already been approved at a recent meeting.

     The Luau expenses were added. After discussion Craig Louer made a motion and Mark Hicks seconded to pay this year’s adult fishing derby expenses out of the Fish and Wildlife supplies and materials line. In future years the tournament expenses need to come out of the entry fees. The motion passed with one vote in opposition. 

      Mike Watts made a motion to approve the budget as corrected. Chad Martens seconded and the motion passed unanimously. The final budget approved by the board is Attachment B.

Old Business 


Carolyn Green shared a list of committee chairs, board members who volunteered last meeting, and volunteers who signed up at the annual meeting. A copy was e-mailed to all board members. On the back is phone and e-mail contact info so chairs will be able to reach individuals who have shown an interest in participating on a committee.

Committee Reports
Administrator’s report – Attachment C
Common Areas – Mike Dawson, chair.  

     There has been some commons cleanup. Driftwood has been piled up close to the street and will need to be picked up. 
     Mike raised a concern that there are over 100 off-lake homes qualified to have docks but there almost no spaces remaining on commons areas. We need to ID who owns and uses all existing docks and commons areas. He recommends choosing a team leader each area to help identify the other users and lead communications for their area.

      Larry Ahrens mentioned that several trees on the triangle have been killed by weed eaters. Mike will talk to Greenside. He also mentioned that someone is dumping grass clippings on W-6. Carolyn will write everyone around that area.

Contractor Compliance – Rob Wiemers, chair. No report

Dam Maintenance – Mike Watts, chair

The dam committee has some work to complete clearing brush out and fixing concrete wash out. The next dam inspection will probably be in August or September. 
Fireworks - Mike Watts, chair.  Everything is set for Saturday, July 7

Fish & Wildlife – Walt Heck, chair

     The adult fishing tournament is ready to go this Saturday, May 12. Todd will put the winners on Facebook as soon as they are announced. 

     The Kid’s derby will be Sat, June 9 at the usual site on the Mary Drive commons area. Judy Budzileni has volunteered to cook. 
Legal – Alan Ortbals, chair. No report

Meetings, Elections and Social – Jim Seubert, chair

Carolyn reported Jim hurt his back and cannot attend but sent a report. The Luau is set for May 26 which is Memorial Day weekend. There will be a boat parade followed by swimming and then dinner on the open area in front of his house, along the peninsula by the underwater bridge. There has been a very positive response and there is concern we may need additional food and an extra port-a-potty which would run the event over budget. 

Restrictions – Roy Wehling, chair. No report. 

Safety – Chad Martens, chair

There have been two reports of kids driving boats fast and recklessly. Chad followed up with the parents of one boat but the second was recently sold and the new owner has not registered. 

Silt and Erosion – Craig Louer

Horner Shifrin has reviewed the City’s done a dam breech analysis. The analysis focused on what would happen below the dam in the event of a breech. The committee wants the City to consider what can be done upstream to keep the City’s storm water overload from breeching the dam in the first place. 
     The report divided the watershed into different areas for analysis. The overall figures showed rainfall runoff in the watershed has increased the amount of water coming in from 12 to 65 percent depending on the type of storm. Although it may seem counter-intuitive, increased development has a far greater effect on small storms than the ones that produce large flood flows.
     At even 12 percent there is greater potential for erosion. Unless upstream runoff controls are put into effect and maintained, the erosion potential remains great. The engineer recommends Best Management Practices to limit increases in runoff volume, not just the flow rate. The report is Attachment D. 
Web page – Todd Smith and Justin Range, chairs

It was reported that Katie Range has had the baby and her dad passed away a few days after so Justin is unable to attend. Todd has been working on the website. The current html site has become too difficult so he recreated the site in Word Press. 

Building – Larry Ahrens, chair

A building permit was issued to Todd Smith and David Kaplan for a new addition and patio at 514 West Lake Drive. The comittee recommends a variance to allow Rick and Cindy Neuhaus at 110 Oak Ridge to build a new pool with a 54’ fence as required by state law. The concrete and fence goes almost to the property line but is still inside the footprint of the existing patio. The neighbors, Jack and Virgina McDole have written to say they are fine with the plans. Mark Hicks  seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

     Larry also noted that new boat house on East Lake was rebuilt much larger than the original and did not have a permit. Walt Heck said it was not larger; it was built on the original footers and is well within the original size. 

New Business:

Bart Solon reported that the Lake Maintenance account is down after this years work and suggested we move $50,000 from the general reserve. Craig seconded the motion which passed unanimously.

Next meeting Monday, June 4 (note change):

Ortbals requested that the next regular meeting of the Board of Directors be on Monday, June 4 at the Fogle House, 840 East Lake Drive. 

Submitted by Carolyn Green
